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The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) prohibits discrimina-
tion in all its programs and activities on the basis of race, color, 
national origin, age, disability, and where applicable, sex, marital 
status, familial status, parental status, religion, sexual orientation, 
genetic information, political beliefs, reprisal, or because all or part 
of an individual’s income is derived from any public assistance 
program. (Not all prohibited bases apply to all programs.) Persons 
with disabilities who require alternative means for communica-
tion of program information (Braille, large print, audiotape, etc.) 
should contact USDA’s TARGET Center at (202) 720–2600 (voice 
and TDD). To file a complaint of discrimination, write to USDA, 
Director, Office of Civil Rights, 1400 Independence Avenue, S.W. , 
Washington , D.C. 20250–9410 , or call (800) 795–3272 (voice) or 
(202) 720–6382 (TDD). USDA is an equal opportunity provider and 
employer. 
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APHIS Seeks Public 
Comment on the Animal 
Care Policy Manual
The Animal and Plant Health Inspection Service’s 
(APHIS) animal care (AC) program is undertaking a 
review of the existing Animal Care Policy Manual and 
welcomes public comment.  APHIS will be accepting 
public comments through Nov. 16, 2007.
  The policy manual is a guidance document devel-
oped primarily for AC field inspectors, and it is also 
provided to entities regulated under the Animal Wel-
fare Act (AWA).  It clarifies, interprets and/or provides 
examples of how to comply with existing AWA regula-
tions or standards.
  APHIS has designated the Animal Care Policy 
Manual a significant guidance document pursuant to 
the Office of Management and Budget’s (OMB) “Final 
Bulletin for Agency Good Guidance Practices” (72 
FR 3432-3440).  In order to increase the quality and 
transparency of agency guidance practices, OMB 
established policies and procedures for the develop-
ment, issuance and use of significant guidance docu-
ments.  Information about APHIS’ significant guidance 
documents and the agency’s guidance practices is 
available at http://www.aphis.usda.gov/guidance.
  In keeping with the good guidance practices 
outlined in OMB’s bulletin, APHIS is seeking public 
comment on the manual, including recommendations 
for adding, changing or rescinding any policy that it 
contains.  The AC program has always given due 
consideration to comments received from the public 
regarding the policy manual but is doing so now in a 
more formal manner.
  The Animal Care Policy Manual may be viewed 
on the Regulations.gov Web site (www.regulations.
gov).  It will be available for public review and com-
ment through Nov. 16.  All comments received by that 
date will be given due consideration.
  

To learn more about the AC program’s policies and the 
activities that it regulates, please visit the APHIS Web 
site at 
http://www.aphis.usda.gov/animal_welfare/index.shtml.  
To add or remove a name from this update, please 
send an e-mail to:  
ac.stakeholder.update@aphis.usda.gov


